Environment

With the completion of work on the A453 the repair work to the bollards on the Green can go ahead. This work will be paid for by British Gypsum as it was one of its lorries that did the damage.

Planning Applications

Dairy Centre Melton Lane: Application for temporary change of use (up to 5 years) of a field to a geological test facility, drilling of up to 15 boreholes for geological education and research. Max height of structures and equipment 15m. (Ref 15/01048/FUL).

2 St Winifreds Court: (Ref 14/01933/FUL). The application for the erection of new stables, new gates and railings has been approved by Rushcliffe Borough Council.

Oaks Farm: (Ref 15/00696/FUL). The application for ground and first floor extensions has been refused.

The Parish Website (www.kingston-on-soar-pc.co.uk)

Information on Broadband has been added to the website.
Future Meetings

Parish Council Meetings commence at 7pm and will take place on 8 September, 3 November, 5 January, and the 1 March in the Coronation Room at the Village Hall.  The date of the next AGM is Tuesday 10 May 2016.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Neville Smith
The Old Smithy
01509 670898



Station Road 

Your Parish Clerk is: 
Richard Parrey               
61 West Leake Lane 
      0115 983 0730
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Goodbye to Kingston on Soar

I expect to be leaving Kingston on Soar in the next few months after having lived at Kingston Court for more than 21 years. For some of that time I have been on the Parish Council and its Chair for around eight years. I have enjoyed my time here very much indeed and am only leaving because I am getting rather old and need to be nearer to my daughter in Reading. It has been a privilege to serve the community, albeit in a modest manner. However, apart from a few dedicated parishioners who keep alive the village fete, the Parish Hall, the Parish Council and the church, Kingston on Soar is not a responsive community. Perhaps this is inevitable; the village has no shop, no pub, no post office or school and is in effect a commuter village. The only time the village responded enthusiastically and in large numbers was when it was threatened by an Ecotown. Since that danger passed, it remains a safe, beautiful place but its safety and therefore its beauty would be further protected if more parishioners were active on its behalf. My resignation from the Parish Council means that it is now short of three councillors. Please consider offering your services as a co-opted member and help keep the parish actively involved in its own future. One last thing, I installed two planters, one on the Green and one by the sign as you enter the village. I wonder if anyone would like to take charge of these. The Euonymus shrub in the centre of each is, of course, a perennial; every Autumn I plant about ten tulips in each tub and a few annuals each Spring.
My best wishes to you all for the future.

Marion Shaw

Message from Mark Johnson

Marion Shaw has given tremendous service to the Parish over many years both as a Councillor and as Chair to the Council. On behalf of the Parish I would like to thank Marion for the contribution she has so willingly made to the benefit of the Village and to wish her well for the future.

Village Ventures

The bids placed for three shows later this year have been successful.  The first of these will be on Thursday 8 October at 7:30pm when Holy Moses & The Crackers will perform ‘If the River was Whisky’ providing an evening of lively music, tall tales and hard liquor.  The second ‘A Brief history of Christmas’ is on Saturday 28 November at 7:30pm. The first part covering 600 years of Christmas music, songs and stories helped along by wit and humour, while the second half is a thrilling retelling of Dickens’ ‘A Christmas Carol’ bringing this classic story to life in a riot of sound and colour.  The third is on Saturday 6 February at 7:30pm when Splitmilk Dance will perform ‘Blast from the Past’ taking the audience on a journey through the popular music, fads and fashions that have shaped British culture over the last 60+ years.  These are three fantastic shows so please put the dates in your diaries.

Rail Electrification

As you may be aware Network Rail have advised the government that it has missed several targets in the £35 billion rail investment programme, and that its review of items like electrification have now generated higher costs than those presented at the time of project definition. As programme costs now exceed the available five year budget, and some projects are delayed beyond their original dates, the programme is now paused to enable a more thorough review to be undertaken. As a result work on the Station Road bridge is in abeyance.
Finance

1. We would like to thank Janine Bone for her kind services in undertaking the internal audit of the Parish Accounts. These have now been forwarded for external audit by Grant Thornton

2. A grant of £600 towards the cost of the information board for the Church has been provided by Andrew Brown our Nottinghamshire County Councillor. The Church Wardens will be consulted on the draft layout being prepared.

3. The Parish precept of £4100 has been received from NCC.

Kingston Brook Footpath 

Following the recent reports of walkers being troubled by lively cattle a further report concerning the behaviour of the cattle in the second field in from the Green has been forwarded to NCC. The NCC Area Right of Way Officer visited the site and has advised that as owners of the cattle it is up to the University to assess the stock and take a decision as to whether they are safe to be in a field with a right of way. Any injury that may occur as a result of inappropriate animals in a field lies with the University as owners of the cattle. The University are very conscious of health and safety but currently do not feel that there is a need to remove the cattle. 

Roads

The formal opening of the A453 by the Secretary of State for Transport the Rt Hon Patrick McLoughlin is on 20 July.  

The new speed limits local to the Melton Lane crossroads and along Station Road down to the canal have now been introduced.

The disappearance of the solar panel and windmill from the warning sign approaching the New Kingston crossroads has been brought to the attention of Nottinghamshire County Council. Thankfully the hedge at these crossroads has now been trimmed to aid visibility.


